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To,

Shri Anupam Shrivastava,
CMD BSNL,

Bharat Sanchar Bhawan,
Janpath, New Delhi — 110 001

Sir,

Sub: - Consolidation of SSAs into Business Areas — requesting to take necessary action to cope with the
increased work load at the head quarters of the Business Area - reg.

Ref: - BSNLEU letter no.BSNLEU/503(CDR) dated 22.05.2019.

Kindly refer to the letter cited above, on the subject, wherein we have requested that the Management should
make suitable arrangements to handle the extra work load, that is likely to arise at the head quarters of the
Business Area, due to the transferring of accounts planning and other activities.

In continuation of this, we would like to bring to your kind notice that, the process of Consolidation of SSAs into
Business Areas is going on in full swing in Karnataka circle. Accordingly, six Business Areas, viz., Bangalore, Dakshina
Kannada-Karwar, Gulbarga, Tumkur, Shimoga and Mysore are being created. The nearby SSAs are being
consolidated into these Business Areas.

In this connection, we wish to bring to your kind notice that the Non-Executives, working in the head quarters of
the Business Areas, are having serious apprehensions that their work load will increase manifold, due to the
transferring of accounting, planning, HR and other activities to the head quarters of the Business Areas.

You will agree that the officials in the cadres of OS and AOS are retiring fast. Under this circumstance, naturally, it
will be extremely difficult for the Non-Executives posted in the head quarters of the Business Areas, to cope with
the additional work load. Hence, it is requested that, this aspect may kindly be looked into seriously, and that
needful steps are taken by the Management in advance, to cope with the situation. This timely action by the
Management will avert avoidable unrest among the Non-Executives.

Thanking you,

Yours sincerely,
[P. Abhimanyu]
General Secretary

Copy to: (1) Shri Sheetla Prasad, Director (CM), BSNL, Janpath, New Delhi.
(2) Shri Manish Kumar, GM(Restg.), BSNL CO, Janpath, New Delhi.
13) Com.C.K. Gundanna, Circle Secretary, BSNLEU, Karnataka circle.



